Much has happened since the March meeting.  I fairly confident that everyone is aware that the Regional Planning Board has hired an Executive Director – someone we are all familiar with – Randy Blankenhorn, formerly with IDOT and a frequent participant at these meetings.  We’re looking forward to the possibilities being presented to us.  A few other staff assignments at the Regional Planning Board have been made.  Ron Thomas will be heading up Planning, Ralph Coglianese is heading Administration, Bola Delano will be leading our effort in Economic and Community Development, and I will be heading Programming and Operations.  Additionally, Jill Leary, formerly with the West Central Council of Mayors is on board as a Policy Analyst.

In light of the merger, I am recommending that we take a thorough look at our task force structure – both in terms of what task forces we have and membership.  I believe that this is an opportune time to make meaningful adjustments.  Utilizing the Work Program Committee, I hope to have a proposal for you consideration at your October meeting.

As far as staff activities lately, last month sponsored Walkable Community workshops in eight communities, including along the Palatine-Willow Corridor, in the City of Chicago and in Huntley.  The half-day workshops give communities tools to improve the pedestrian environment and provide safe travel options along with improving foot traffic for local businesses.  The suburban workshops stressed reducing traffic congestion by improving connectivity and using tools that simultaneously reduce vehicle delay and provide safe street crossings for pedestrians.

This week, we hosted three seminars relating to Pedestrian Safety - one of the primary concerns of our planning process.  Approximately 70 participants attended the training.  Police, planners and engineers from 20 communities, 4 counties, IDOT, CDOT and the Office of Emergency Management and Communications and eight consulting firms participated.  The training is part of FHWA’s efforts to focus resources on states and cities with high number of pedestrian fatalities.  The courses, now underway, are providing useful information for planners and engineers on providing for safe travel by pedestrians.

Finally, staff has also been active with national organizations, with Kermit Wies presenting at an STPP planning workshop, an AMPO Management and Operations Task Force and at a TRB Travel Model Innovations Conference.  Gerald Rawling has delivered presentations at a Metrans National Freight Conference, the Center for Transportation Research and Education in Ames, Iowa, and at the NARC Midwest Transportation Planning Conference.
